FRIENDS OF CEREDIGION YOUNG MUSICIANS IS 30 YEARS OLD

`Supportive parents have a positive influence on their children’s education.` A truism. But a statement that is particularly true in the field of music as parents motivate their children to practise their instruments or act as chauffeur taking them to lessons, practices and concerts. In Ceredigion, however, the role of parents has developed far beyond that of supporting their own children. Over a period of thirty years the parents have formed a society supporting young musicians across the county – Friends of Ceredigion Young Musicians. I should like to congratulate this organisation on its 30th birthday and thank the host of volunteers who have given generously of their time over the years to promote the activities of our young instrumentalists.
During my period of almost 20 years as Regional Education Officer and Director of Education for Ceredigion I attended hundreds of meetings and events.  Some more pleasant than others! One of the great pleasures of the job was to witness the regular successes of our young people in a variety of fields including, of course, the considerable successes of our first-class music service. 

Despite difficulties arising from the County’s rural nature and funding problems, it is generally recognised that Ceredigion’s musical performances are of a high standard, and all of the competitions and honours that have been won over the years testify to this.

I remember once analysing some statistics relating to the number of pupils from Ceredigion  gaining a place in the Youth Orchestra of Wales. Although only 2% of the secondary school population of Wales attended Ceredigion’s secondary schools, at that time 10% of the membership of the Youth Orchestra came from our County!
Another similar example : I remember opening the Times Educational Supplement one morning in February 1990 and finding a detailed review of the Welsh Schools’ Prom held in St. David’s Hall, Cardiff a few days before. The article came to a climax with the following sentence:
“Unquestionably, the most outstanding contribution  of the evening was that made by…a choir of 8 to 12 year olds from a rural school near Aberystwyth.”

I could go on with the list:…

A number of factors have contributed to this success – the talent and perseverance of the pupils, the persistence and patience of teachers, the structures established by the Education Authority as well as the support of parents and the Friends of Ceredigion Young Musicians.

Gradually over a number of years under the guidance of two exceptional Music Consultants -  Mr Alan Wynne Jones and Mr Emyr Wynne Jones – a culture of high expectations was established some time ago. Is there any other county that can compete with the opportunities offered to our young musicians at school level, area level, County level and Three Counties level?

Some of our current talented performers are set on being professional musicians. I should like to wish them well. As far as the rest are concerned I can testify, from personal experience, that the practical experience they have had of music during their formative years will be sure to enrich their adult lives.
Roger J Williams

